*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
December 13, 2009
                Third Sunday of Advent 
Saturday, December 12

   4:00 – John & Mary Barry – Memorial

Sunday, December 13

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

   9:30 – Ewa Morawski – 15th Anniversary

 11:30 – Charles Matthews – Memorial

Wednesday, December 16

   9:00 – Rev. James M. Larner – Memorial

Thursday, December 17

   9:00 – Rev. James M. Gibbons – Memorial

Friday, December 18

   9:00 – Rev. Dennis J. Burns – Memorial

Saturday, December 19

   4:00 – Suzanne Shepard – 20th Anniversary

Sunday, December 20 

   8:00 – Addison Barrett – 1st Anniversary

   9:30 – Irene Lubinsky – Memorial

 11:30 – Parishioners of St. John

   6:00 – Robert & Rita Farrell – Memorial

Important Dates
Wed. 12/16 – Peer Ministers meeting – 6:30
Sun. 12/20 – Family Mass – 9:30 – refreshments

                     after Mass

Sun. 12/20 – Grade 9 Retreat – 3:30

Sun. 12/20 – Teen Mass – 6:00 & dinner 
Christmas Mass schedule

12/24 - Christmas Eve – 4:00pm & 6:00pm

12/25 - Christmas Day – 10:30am

12/31 - New Year’s Eve – 4:00pm

1/1/10 - New Year’s Day – 10:30am

December Family Mass

Next Sunday, December 20th at 9:30 is our Family Mass.  The Coffee and Conversation will be hosted by the 3rd grade CCD class and we will be having a “special visitor”.  There will be music, face painting and many more activities.  Please join us for Mass and then come downstairs for the festivities.
Christmas Flowers
If you wish to make a donation for Christmas flowers to remember a loved one, the special envelopes are on the ushers’ tables.  We need all donations by Sunday, 12/20 to have the names published.  Thank you.
Our Shared Treasure
December 6, 2009 Collection: $6865.00
Immaculate Conception Collection: $593.00
Grand Annual Collection: $4590.00
Please remember the Church in your will.
The collections on Christmas Eve and Christmas Day are for the Clergy Benefit Fund.

Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $24,406 has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
        St. Vincent de Paul
This week, the Food Pantry served 43 client households. In this season of giving, the pantry has been very fortunate to receive several gifts. We would like to thank our local Dunkin Donuts which gave a $1,500.00 gift for the pantry! We are grateful to Fr. Wally for his effort in securing this funding for our clients.
Marcia Weidenfeller, our Town Clerk, organized a food drive on Election Day. A large amount of food was donated at the polls by voters and we shared this gift with the East Bridgewater Food Pantry. Thank you to Marcia and to the contributors!
We have encountered a problem with the new food deposit boxes due to the winter weather. When food is left outdoors, freezing temperatures will destroy any items left in the boxes! Please leave food only in the church when you come for Mass. Fr. Wally has requested that NO FOOD be left at the rectory.
We will keep you and your families in our prayers during this holy season of Advent.
Sacrament of Reconciliation for Christmas

In preparation for Christmas, the Sacrament of Reconciliation (confession) will be offered on Wednesday, December 23 from 6:30 – 7:30pm in the chapel.

Advent Journey
The children of our CCD program are in their 3rd week of the Advent journey.  The service project for our journey is to bring food items for our food pantry.  Each week the children have been asked to bring a specific item: a snack item, a dessert item and a breakfast item.  
Daily Mass for 2010

Beginning Monday, January 4th Mass will be celebrated at 7:00am & 9:00am on Monday through Friday at St. Thomas Aquinas Parish in Bridgewater.  Fr. Wally will be one of the regular celebrants at the 9:00am Mass.  Also note that if there is a Holy Day, Mass will be celebrated here at St. John at 9:00am and 7:00pm.

East Bridgewater Community Blood Drive

Sponsored by East Bridgewater YMCA

Tuesday 12/22 from 2:00 – 7:00

East Bridgewater YMCA Parking Lot

Enter to win a flat screen TV & more from Best Buy, plus a $5 off coupon for Wachusett Mountain Ski Area.  For an appointment, please call 800-448-3543.
Pro-Life Baby Shower

The pro-life committee will host the annual Parish Baby Shower from January 2nd through January 24th.  All donations will assist needy mothers within the Archdiocese who have chosen life for their babies.
 The following items are needed:
Disposable Diapers
Diaper bags
Crib sheets
Baby towels
"Sleep and play" sleepers (sizes 0-3, 3-6, 6-9, 9-12)
Nightgowns
Toiletries (wipes, rash ointment, baby shampoo, baby soap, baby lotion, powder, baby nail clippers, baby thermometers)
Blanket Sleepers (sizes 6-12 months)
Receiving blankets
Crib sheets
Rattles
Pacifiers
Teethers
Baby Bottles
 
Donations can be placed in the "crib" located in the church.   All items will be picked up following the 11:30am Mass on Sunday, January 24th.  Please do not wrap the items.
 
Thank you for your assistance!  Please contact Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net with any questions or to join the Pro-life committee. 
A message from our Pastor…
Dear Friends,


As everyone knows, Christmas is quickly coming upon us.  At this point I wish that the Holy Day was January 25th.  I need more time!  But, none of us are going to get more time, so as we have every year, we will just have to “fit it all in” by December 24th.  The fact that Christmas is a Holy Day – the day that we celebrate Christ’s birth should not be lost amidst the “Silver Bells”, the “Jingle Bells” and the hoped for “White Christmas”. One thing we should all try to “fit in” is the sacrament of Reconciliation.  There is no better way to spiritually prepare the body and soul for this wonderful day than to go to confession.  I will be in the Penance Room (which is in the Chapel) on Wednesday, December 23 from 6:30 -7:30pm to hear confessions.

Next Sunday will be a busy one.  The Family Mass will be at 9:30 and following the Mass we will have our traditional “coffee & conversation” where we will welcome a special guest who is coming to visit.  I want to thank the Hospitality committee for planning and preparing this wonderful get-together.  


Then next Sunday at 6:00pm we will have our December Teen Mass. This is a good time to thank the Bessette family and the students from Cardinal Spellman who give so generously of their time and talent each month to help make our Teen Mass so special.  I also want to thank Butch & Jane Burton, Kevin Smith and Mary Ahern for helping put on our “pasta dinner” after each of the Teen Masses.  It is no easy task to feed over 300 people each time.  Also “Thanks” to the parents of our Confirmation students for bringing the delicious food for us to enjoy.
God bless,

Fr. Wally













